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Preparations are underway for the 

Winter Wonderland. 

Looking forward to seeing you all 

tonight. 
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Important Please Note 

• Wednesday 7th December – Christmas 
Jumper 

• Wednesday 7th December- Christmas 
Lunch 

 

Homework 
Please Click here for information and guidance 
regarding your child’s homework. 
 

communications. 
We hope the very clear links and organisation 
below will ensure you are able to find any 
school communication quickly and easily. 
 
You may find the current and all previous 
newsletters for this academic year for 
reference on our website – 
Chesswood Junior School - Latest 
Correspondence 
 
Newsletter from previous academic years may 
be found at –  
Chesswood Junior School - Previous 
Academic Year Newsletters 
 
You may find all current term correspondence 
for the whole school –  
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic 
Year Correspondence  
 
Current and previous correspondence for 
specific year groups 
Year 3 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 
Year 4 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 
Year 5 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 
Year 6 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 
Assembly information - click here 
 

CHESSWOOD 

JUNIOR SCHOOL News 

Do you have a concern? 

We hope you and your child have a great 

school experience. However, if you hold a 

concern about an experience at Chesswood 

Junior School, please share it with us. We 

always try to provide the best school 

experience we can for all members of the 

school community and we are interested to 

know where we can make improvements, 

small or large. Please use this email to share 

a concern: concern@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk We will always respond within 5 

working days and often much quicker than 

that. You may also tag specific individual 

professionals but we would ask that the 

concern@ email address is always used to 

ensure senior leaders are kept well informed 

of experiences for children and families.  

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware both professionally and 

personally how hard it is to keep up with 

communications from school and from 

everywhere else for that matter. And nobody 

has the time to search for letters they think 

they might have missed and are experiencing 

understandable parent anxiety of the 

consequences of missing important  

 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, Turn 

up Ready for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group 

attendance trophies for Week beginning 21st 

November. Well done!! 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3CH/HC 
97% 

4LH 
95% 

5JS 
97% 

6RW/NS 
96% 

 

Published – 02/12/2022 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Homework&pid=1369
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=People%2C+places+and+events+Assemblies&pid=1450
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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  Chesswood Calendar   5th December 2022 –  6th 

January 2023 
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Collection arrangements 

We are asking ALL parents if they have a 

change of collection arrangements to 

please email the school office on 

office@Chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk by 

2.30pm. This box is frequently checked 

during the day. 

We understand that on occasions 

arrangements need to be changed for 

end of day collection. However, recently 

we have been receiving calls late in the 

school day which means that sometimes 

we can’t get the messages to class 

teachers as the class have already been 

dismissed. 

For any emergency last minute changes 

please call the school office on 01903 

204141. 

 

Trading and Games Cards  

All children are allowed to bring trading 
cards e.g. match attack or games cards 
e.g. Pokemon; as long as they follow these 
rules  

• A maximum of 25 in total of any 
combination of cards at any time in 
school.  

• The child is responsible for them 
and for looking after them  

• They are traded fairly at normal 
playground rates – a fair trade 
cannot be undone without freewill 
of both children. 

• Include other children in games on 
request and when appropriate  

 

School books amnesty 

We will be holding a reading book amnesty 

in school over the next 2 weeks ahead of the 

end of term.  If you have any Chesswood 

reading books at home or at the bottom of a 

school bag that your child is no longer 

reading, please can these be returned to 

your child’s class teacher as soon as 

possible.  These can usually be identified by 

having a white label on the spine of the book 

which contains a reading level and points.  

They may also have a white label stating, 

‘Reading for All Mr Gilbert’.  

Why is this important?  

As you will be aware, we use Accelerated 

Reader to help support and monitor reading 

within school – this is particularly useful in 

identifying books which are the right level of 

challenge for each child, through their zpd.   

For children in Years 3 and 4, these are 

typically between 0.5 and 4.0.  As a result of 

the Covid-pandemic, we are finding a 

significant number of children in both year 

groups need to access books levelled 

between 0.5 and 2.5.  We have made 

sizeable investment in books of these levels; 

however, we are finding that these books 

are not routinely being returned to trays in 

school once they have been issued to or 

selected by children, meaning they aren’t 

available to support children as hoped.   

Whilst we will continue to work on systems 

within school and support children in 

learning to and remembering to return these, 

we are asking if you could please carefully 

check at home in case any additional books 

can be returned.  

Thank you for your support with this. 

          

. 
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Sports News 

Y5/6 WSSA Football Competition  

A mixture of Year 5 and 6 pupils went to the 
tournament on Tuesday at Durrington High to 
play against 7 other teams. The team started 
with a draw, followed by a loss then a couple 
of close wins and managed to finish 6th 
overall.  

Ben C was voted our Player of the 
Tournament for his work rate and goals, 
Jacob also scored a goal straight from a 
corner too! 

 

Team: Toby, Jacob, Ryan, Harrison, Leon, Vincent, 

Isaac, Ben and Blake. 

 

Upcoming Events:  

• Tuesday 6th Dec – Y4 Football 

Tournament (2 teams – invites sent) – 

Durrington High  

• Tuesday 13th Dec – Y3/4 Girls Football 

- Durrington High 

• Tuesday 13th Dec – Y5/6 Indoor 

Athletics Chesswood Event – St 

Andrews  

 

As with all our events we do need 

specific numbers to take part so if your 

child has been invited and they are 

unable to attend please email 

pe@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk to 

inform Mr Quick so he can invite 

another pupil.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dancemania  

Does your child like to dance and perform 
on stage? Then why not take part in our in-
house dance festival (Dancemania) which 
will be taking place on Monday 12th 
December in the school gym. Show time will 
be 6pm. 
If your child would like to take part in the 
event, please find more details attached and 
complete the Application Form. All forms 
must be returned to Mr Quick by 28th 
November - there will be forms available 
from the PE Office.  
If you need more information, please email 

pe@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk 

 
 
 
  
 

       

mailto:pe@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:pe@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Wider curriculum learning 

This is what has been happening this week at school. 

Year 3 

 

Year 4 
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Year 5 
 

 
 
 
 
This week at Assembly 
 

 

 

 

 

 

School Choir  

The choir were invited sing in a concert on Saturday hosted by the Rotary Club to raise money. 
They were first to start the concert and sang Can You Feel the Love Tonight, We Don't Talk 
About Bruno and Sing. They were fantastic. It was their first time performing. 
Well done!!! 

 

 

 

Out of school 

Christmas Carol 

 
Lochlan and Merryn are 
currently rehearsing with their 
mum and dad for a production 
of A Christmas Carol with Wick 
Theatre Company in Southwick 
which is on in two weeks. The 
two of them playing "ignorance" 
and "want" with their dad 
playing Charles Dickens 
alongside Scrooge and the 
Ghost of Christmas Present.  
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Free School Meals  

FREE SCHOOL MEALS – ARE YOU 
ENTITLED? 
If you think you may be eligible for 
FREE SCHOOL MEALS and would like 
to apply for Free School Meals please 
visit 
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/educati
on-children-and-families/schools-and-
colleges/free-school-meals/#how-to-
apply OR contact Mrs Rainford at 
trainford@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk 
if you have any questions and unsure if 
you are entitled. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

       

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/#how-to-apply
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/#how-to-apply
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/#how-to-apply
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/#how-to-apply
mailto:trainford@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk


10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


